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EDITORIAL - EAR TO THE GROUND 

I would like to wish a Happy New Year to you all with peace and good health.  

The Christmas season in Kyme was busy with all the clubs that use the village hall having 
their parties and celebrations. Every day something was happening and people enjoyed being 
together with friends at this special time. 

The four day church festival in St.Lukes was a big success and congratulations go to 
everybody who took part. The displays were excellent and the church looked wonderfully 
colourful. 

The carol service was attended by over 100 people and the band played brilliantly. The whole 
event raised about £1500 which will be used to update the ancient electrical system in the 
church. 

Finally, the village hall committee are holding their annual general meeting on 8th February 
at 7.00pm. You are all welcome to attend to hear how we are getting on. 

  

Di Goddard - Editor 

  

(Phone 860872 or e-mail dijohn@northkyme.wanadoo.co.uk) 



Published by North Kyme Village Hall Committee 

  

NOTICE BOARD 

FORTHCOMING EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 

Sunday 15th January                                                       (After the 11.00am church 
service)  

at 12.00 noon                                                                                     Ploughmans Lunch 

Tickets £3 each from church members or phone Ann Freeston 

861796. Everyone welcome - children may bring their own model tractors along! 

  

Friday 27th January                                                      Antiques Valuation Evening  

at 7.30pm                                                                      with John Munro from Marilyn 
Swain, Auctioneers. 

Doors open at 7.30pm - £1 per item (Max. 3 items) 

Refreshments will be available all evening 

  

Wednesday 8th February                                                                   Village Hall  

at 7.00pm                                                                                   Annual General Meeting 

Everybody welcome - free tea and biscuits will be served. 

  

March                                                     General Knowledge Quiz Night look out for 
details later ! 

  

REGULAR EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 

BINGO                                                               6th; 20th January 

                                                                           3rd; 17th February (3rd March) 

  



KEEP FIT TO MUSIC !                                     Every Monday 9.00 to 10.00am 

(OVER 50s) 

 SHORT MAT BOWLS                                       Every Tuesday 7.30 to 9.30pm 

                                                                             Every Wednesday 2.00 to 4.00pm 

 DARBY & JOAN                                               First Thursday in every month 

                                                                              From 4.00pm 

 KYME KIDS CLUB                                             Every Sunday in term time 2.00 to 3.00pm. 

 PARENT & TODDLERS                                     Every Tuesday in term time 10.00 to 
11.00am 

 TEEN SCENE                                                      Mondays 9th & 30th January 

                                                                             13th & 27th February. 

  

SPECIAL FEATURES 

PARISH COUNCIL REPORT 

Meeting held in the village hall Wednesday 16th November. 

The parish council will be applying for a precept of £2,000 from the District Council for 2006/07. 

Foot way Lighting Programme 05/06 - Work on hold as EME propose an underground scheme for the village 
which could affect NKDC’s supply proposals. 

Village Inspection Report - 17 August 05 

Main Street  

No.33 - the provision of an additional road gully to be investigated. 

Kerbs to the entrance of Burdens require attention. 

Weeds were noted growing through the new foot way to Mill Lane. 

Low gully outside No 17, causing vibration. 

Following completion of works to the footway on the west side, consideration to be given to foot ways on the 
eastern side. 

Anglian Water manhole o/s No 51 requires reinstatement also o/s 75 and 81 require attention. 

Anglian Water reinstatement in foot way o/s 73 requires attention. 



Encroachment of the grass verge over the rear of the foot way from the village to Ferry Lane requires cutting 
back. 

Church Lane 

Flooding reported opposite entrance to the pub, this however was much reduced following the previous works 
and receded quite quickly. 

Vacherie Lane 

Junction of Newfield Drive foot way needs repair. 

These issues will be investigated, prioritised and actioned accordingly. 

  

Mobile Police Office will be in the village Friday 13 January 9.30am - 12.15pm 

  

Next Meeting: 25 January 2006 - 7.30pm (In the village hall) 

READERS LETTERS 

  

Dear Editor 

I would like to say thank you for the Newsletter which I always pin on my calendar so I don’t 
forget when things are on. 

Secondly, I would like to say thank you for looking after our hall so well and making sure it 
was so nicely decorated for Christmas. 

                                                            A resident. 

  

Dear Resident 

Thank you for your letter, it’s very nice to feel appreciated. 

                                                                   Ed. 

  

(Are you a newcomer to our village? Have you been to an event in the hall yet? If not you 
should give us a try.  

We are a very friendly lot and a warm welcome awaits you. 

There must be something going on that will interest you !) 



  

SMALL ADS. 

  

Slimming World 

Meetings are held at Tattershall village hall, Lodge Road every Thursday at 5.00pm or 
6.15pm. 

Special offers are available and also fantastic discounts for family members joining. 

Ring Karen - 01526 860925 for further information. 

  

Final thoughts 

  

Kristen (aged 10) asked, "How do you decide who to marry?" 

Replied, "No person decides before they grow up who they are going to marry. God decides 
it all way before, and you get to find out later who you are stuck with!" 

  

Thanks to Barbara & Martyn Grice for again printing this issue. 
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NORTH KYME NEWS  

EDITORIAL - EAR TO THE GROUND 

  

The Spring is almost here and it can’t come a moment too soon, we are all tired of the Winter 
now and need to see some sunshine. There are some early crocus and daffodils already out, so 
cheer up everybody it won’t be long!  

The village hall has been busy with the Plough Sunday lunch a big success on January15th 
and on the 27th our Antiques Valuation evening also proved very popular. On February 25th 
the village hall committee arranged a new type of Social Evening with games which included 
putting, bowls, darts and chicken racing! There was a superb buffet and the very talented 
‘Billinger Ruffs’ entertained us with their amusing songs about Lincolnshire and gave us a 
Tommy Cooper magician into the bargain. Everyone had a great evenings entertainment and 
we hope to repeat it in the Autumn so if you missed them this time you’ll get another chance! 

Di Goddard - Editor 

  

(E-mail dijohn@northkyme.wanadoo.co.uk) 

  

Published by North Kyme Village Hall Committee 

  

(Thanks to Barbara & Martyn Grice for printing this issue) 

NOTICE BOARD 

FORTHCOMING EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 

Saturday 18th March                                  General Knowledge 

doors open at 7.30pm                                   Quiz Night 

(Quiz starts at 8.00pm)                               Cash prizes - Interval game 



                                                                     Entry £3.50 - Buffet Supper included - B.Y.O.B. 

  

Sunday 9th April                                          Coffee Morning 

10.00am - 12.00 noon                                   Music to sing along - 

                                                                      Toasted teacakes and other delicious goodies - 
Plus 

                                                                      Tombola; Plant & Cake stalls 

                                                    (Donations to stalls very welcome) 

  

REGULAR EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 

BINGO                                                          3rd; 17th; 31st March 

                                                                       14th; 28th April at 7.45pm 

 KEEP FIT TO MUSIC                                   Every Monday 9 - 10am 

(OVER 50’s) 

 SHORT MAT BOWLS                                   Every Tuesday 7.30 - 9.30pm 

                                                                        Every Wednesday 2 - 4 pm 

 DARBY & JOAN                                            First Thursday in every                      (OVER 
60’s)     month from 4pm - 6pm 

 KYME KIDS CLUB                                        Every Sunday in term time 

                                                                         2.00 - 3.00pm 

(Easter Service 9th April from 2.00 - 4.00pm) 

 PARENT & TODDLERS                                 Every Tuesday in term time 

                                                                         10.00 - 11.00am 

TEEN SCENE                                                   Monday 13th March 

                                                                          7.30 - 8.30pm 

 



SPECIAL FEATURES 

  

VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE AGM  

  

The annual general meeting was attended by a small audience of interested residents and they 
were made very welcome with tea and biscuits. 

The annual accounts showed a healthy bank balance and full details have been displayed on 
the two notice boards in the village. An interesting point was raised concerning the finances 
of the hall and the large amount of money spent on ‘utilities’ (£1481 : 68). This figure 
included £850 per annum for insurance, something we have to pay and can’t economise on. It 
can be seen from this item alone just how much money is needed to keep the hall ticking 
over. This of course is what your committee are striving to do and we hope to entertain you at 
the same time! 

During the last 12 months the actual number of people crossing the threshold to attend events 
in the hall came to a staggering 5,000+. This shows just how well the hall is used and needed 
every week of the year. However, it should be noted that the hall is available for hire at very 
reasonable rates for private functions or if you wish to start a club of some kind there are 
vacant hours during the week. We are always very pleased to see a new venture starting or an 
enthusiasts club of some sort. The committee would be ready to give advice on any ideas you 
have and to help you get started. 

  

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

Five councillors attended plus the clerk. 

A very small number of residents attended the meeting and during question time one asked if 
anything could be done to slow traffic down on Main St. After some discussion it was 
decided that enquiries would be made of the Road Safety Partnership regarding different 
methods available. 

A resident had previously asked if the 30 mile per hour sign on the Sleaford Road could be 
moved further down towards Sleaford. The highways dept. Have said this sign will not be 
moved but a 40 miles per hour sign will be placed 440 metres before the 30 sign and another 
will be placed 270 metres into Ferry Lane. Hopefully this will slow traffic before it comes 
upon the 30mph sign in the village. The next meeting will be on 22nd March at 7.30pm.  

  

 

 



IN MEMORIAM  

  

Barbara Dearie of Main Street 

Funeral at St Luke’s Church 1.00pm Thursday 9th March 

(And afterwards at the village hall) 

  

Barbara was a good, kind and caring friend, plus a generous supporter of the Darby & Joan 
Club and the village hall.  

She will be very much missed and our deepest sympathy goes to Bill and all her family. 

  

SMALL ADS 

  

FOR SALE                                                 Garden swing (age 3 - 10) 

                                                                   Garden slide (age 3 upwards) 

(Both with metal frame/plastic seat) 

                                                                    2 wheel bicycle with stabilisers (age 3 - 6) 

                                                       All in very good condition - £10.00 each (Near offers 
invited) 

                                                                    Phone 01526 861461 

  

COACH HOUSE MOTEL & ANNEXE 

Open all year with superior accomodation for your visitors. 

Disabled friendly rooms now available. 

Phone 01526 861465 for bookings. 
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EDITORIAL - EAR TO THE GROUND 

  

Easter is behind us and at last we are well on the way towards Summer. The village is 
looking better now that the workmen have finished digging up Main Street. Lets hope it stays 
that way now for a while! The village hall has been busy with events and the usual weekly 
meetings of the various clubs. There aren’t many days in the week when it isn’t being used 
and that is very good for a small village like ours.  

The Quiz Night on 18th March was a big success as usual and 70 people enjoyed a really 
good evening. There was plenty of laughter and a super buffet as well as the usual easy(!) 
Questions.  

The Coffee Morning on 9th April was well attended and everyone enjoyed Audreys music to 
sing along with and the toasted teacakes and other goodies went down a storm. Thanks to 
everyone who contributed prizes, plants or cakes (and then bought them back!). These two 
events have raised very necessary funds of over £400 for the village hall so well done to the 
committee members who work so hard at these events and make things so enjoyable. 

  



Di Goddard - Editor 

  

(E-mail dijohn@nothkyme.wanadoo.co.uk) 

NOTICE BOARD  

FORTHCOMING EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 

  

Sunday 14th May Antiques, Collectibles 

10.00 - 1.00pm and Bric-a-Brac Sale 

Entry 20p Refreshments available 

£5 per table - to book phone Elizabeth on 860007. 

  

Wednesday 31st May Parish Council A.G.M. 

at 7.30pm (Ordinary Meeting afterwards) 

  

Saturday 3rd June Grand Summer Barbecue from 6.00pm on the Village Hall lawn and 
afterwards in the hall with karaoke! 

Fantastic food, B.Y.O.B. - glasses provided. 

Suitable vegetarian food available. 

Tickets £5.50 - Booking Essential - Phone 860872 

  

No July programme - next event will be the Summer Show on SUNDAY 20th August - 
Schedules will be issued with the next newsletter early in July. 

  

REGULAR EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 

BINGO                     12th; 26th May 

                                9th; 23rd June - 7th July (at 7.45pm) 



  

KEEP FIT TO MUSIC Every Monday 9 - 10am 

(OVER 50’s) 

  

SHORT MAT BOWLS Every Tuesday 7.30 - 9.00pm 

                                      Every Wednesday 2 - 4pm 

 DARBY & JOAN First Thursday in every month from 4pm - 6pm 

 KYME KIDS CLUB Every Sunday in term time 

2.00 - 3.00pm 

 PARENTS & TOTTS Every Tuesday in term time 

10.00 - 11.00am 

  

SPECIAL FEATURES 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY L.I.V.E.S. ! 

Just over three years ago (Easter 2003) following sterling fund raising by Nick Lamb, Glynn 
Pout and a grant from the E.U., the North Kyme, South Kyme and Billinghay group of 
L.I.V.E.S. was launched. 

As some readers will already know the group of ‘first responders’ are all volunteers who, on 
a rota basis, supplement Lincolnshire Ambulance Service by responding to 999 calls for heart 
attacks, breathing difficulties etc. when an ambulance is more than 5 minutes away. In 
Lincolnshire the survival rate from a heart attack when a Responder has been on scene is 
three times higher than nationally. The first 8 minutes after the attack are crucial, we aim (and 
succeed) at being on scene within that 8 minutes time frame. The group has recently been 
called out to Anwick, North Kyme, South Kyme and Billinghay and over the three year 
period has responded on over 60 occasions - that is 60 people in this area who have been 
helped by either receiving oxygen, CPR, or other support before the ambulance arrived. 

However all is not well - the group is struggling for members and this means that sometimes 
we are not able to offer the 24 hour cover that we would like. We desperately need new 
volunteers to train as responders (excellent training is provided by L.I.V.E.S. HQ in 
Horncastle) OR as a group supporter to help raise funds, etc. Both roles are essential to the 
running of the group especially as we receive NO NHS FUNDING! If you can help please 
contact Anne Freeston on 01526 861796, - you never know when you might need us - now 
we need you! 



  

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

  

Meeting held on 22nd March in the village hall, five councillors attended plus Mr David 
Dickinson and the parish clerk, four members of the public also attended.  

During the open forum at the beginning of the meeting, a resident enquired about the 
emptying of waste bins on the ‘Triangle’ and opposite the Coach House Motel. These were 
very often full to overflowing and didn’t seem to be regularly emptied. After some 
discussion, the parish council agreed to check the frequency of the emptying of these bins and 
report back at the next meeting. 

During the meeting it was noted that NKDC planning applications will now be made 
available for public viewing at local access points and information links. A planning 
application had been turned down for the mobile food unit at the triangle but an appeal had 
been lodged. NKDC have a new client operations manager for environment studies attached 
to environmental services, a Ms. Jenny Bailey. 

In ‘any other business’ it was noted that grass cutting will shortly be taking place on the new 
playing field which will hopefully make cricket matches a possibility soon. 

The next meeting will be held on 31st May at 7.30pm. 

  

CHUCKLE CORNER 

  

Clerk of court to witness, "What is your date of birth?" 

Witness, "July 18th." 

Clerk, "What year?" 

Witness, "Every year!" 
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EDITORIAL - EAR TO THE GROUND 

  

High summer is here at last and the long light evenings are a delight, the gardens are all 
awash with colour so I hope this means that we will have even more entries than usual in our 
Summer Show. The World Cup is coming to its climax and it won’t be long before we are all 
either over the moon or down in the dumps. Even if we aren’t all fans of football we hope our 
team does well. 

The barbecue evening on 3rd June was a really good night with almost 50 people attending. 
After some initial problems a karaoke machine was obtained by Marilyn and Tony Carroll, 
many thanks go to them. Our chef was Bob Gordon and with Tony’s help he expertly cooked 
and served the excellent food. The new gazebo was used and much appreciated as the 
evening grew cooler. The later karaoke session in the hall was a scene of great hilarity ably 
fronted by Craig Midgley who encouraged us all to let our hair down. 

Hope you enjoy our bumper issue this time with two enclosures giving full details of 
important events in the hall for July and August. 

Di Goddard - Editor 

  

(E-mail dijohn@northkyme.wanadoo.co.uk) 



NOTICE BOARD 

FORTHCOMING EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 

  

Sunday 16th July                                             Public Meeting and Open Day 

10.00 - 4.00pm                                                ‘Our New Village Hall’              (Free 
refreshments 10.00 - 12.00noon) 

Wednesday 26th July                                     Parish Council Meeting 

at 7.30pm  

(Public Forum for first 15 minutes) 

  

Saturday 5th August                                       Church Barbecue 

4.00 - 8.00pm 

(Tickets from any church member £6.00) 

  

Sunday 20th August                             Annual Garden Produce and  Craft Show           

from 2.15pm                                          Tombola; Refreshments available all afternoon; 
Grand Prize Draw and Auction of exhibits. 

  

REGULAR EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 

BINGO                                                         7th; 21st July, 4th; 18th August 

                                                                     1st September 

 KEEP FIT TO MUSIC                                 Every Monday 9.00 - 10.00am 

(OVER 50’s) 

 SHORT MAT BOWLS                                Every Tuesday 7.30 - 9.00pm 

                                                                     Every Wednesday 2.00 - 4.00pm 

  



DARBY & JOAN                                         First Thursday in every month from 4.00 - 
6.00pm. 

 KYME KIDS CLUB                                    Every Sunday in term time 

                                                                     from 2.00 - 3.00pm. 

 KYME KIDS HOLIDAY                            Tues 29th; Weds 30th August 

CLUB 2006                                                 (at South Kyme Village Hall) 

10.00 - 11.30am                                           Thur.31st August; Fri 1st Sept. 

                                                                     (North Kyme Village Hall)  

PARENT & TOTTS                                      Every Tuesday in term time 

10.00 - 11.00am.  

(Tuesday 18th July - Parents & Totts outing) 

  

OTHER EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE 

Saturday 22nd July                                         Darby & Joan Club Garden 
Party                                                               from 3.00pm  

                                                                     (At Reg and Pidge Wood’s house, Main Street) 

  

Tuesday 8th August                                       Coffee Morning (in aid of Darby 
&                                                              10.00 - 12.00noon                                           Joan 
Club) 

(At Vic & June Tonge’s - Poplars Farm, North Kyme Fen) 

SPECIAL FEATURES 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS (AGM - 31/5/06) 

When the meeting opened the chairman thanked councillors and clerk for twelve months 
work. The chairman, vice-chair and treasurer were re-elected and the councillors also stay the 
same, the list is as follows;- 

Mr. G. Panton, 71, Main Street (Chairman) 

Mr. T. Handley, Vacherie Lane (Vice-chair) 



Mr. R. Wood, 14,Main Street (Treasurer) 

Mr G. Bailey, 15, Newfield Drive 

Mrs J. Dring, 8, Main Street 

Mr. M. Mawson, 22, Newfield Drive 

Mr G. Pout, Drove House, North Kyme Drove  

The annual accounts were not available for the meeting. 

After the AGM an ordinary meeting was held. 

The grass cutting on village sites was discussed and it was agreed that areas, such as the 
‘Triangle’ and the Millennium Stone need to be put on a firmer routine. A long discussion 
was held about the Open Day on 16th July and an exhibition and display of the plans for the 
new village hall was agreed (see enclosure). There were requests for donations from the 
parish council as follows; First Responders asked for help as their training needs come to 
£1500 : 00 per annum. The council allocated £150. St Luke’s churchyard maintenance was 
allocated £200. The date for the annual audit of the p.c. will be on 31st July. Finally, a 
footpath was mooted between North Kyme and Billinghay but the County Council had 
vetoed this suggestion, the cost would be approximately £100,000, the council claimed and 
this would not be justified. The parish council agreed the project was not feasible. 

Next meeting 26th July at 7.30pm in the village hall. 

PEOPLE IN THE NEWS 

ELIZABETH HITCHENS & TERRY WATERS 

The wedding of Elizabeth and Terry will take place on Saturday 8th July at 11.00am at the 
Billinghay Methodist Church, followed by a reception at North Kyme Village Hall at 
12.00noon. Liz and Terry are looking forward to their friends attending on their special day. 
*Congratulations and every good wish to you both from your colleagues on the village hall 
committee. 

SMALL ADS 

DELICIOUS LOCAL LAMB 

Try the fantastic flavour of our traditional breed lamb, reared in North Kyme. Freezer orders 
now being taken.  

Telephone Nick or Teresa on 01526 861910 for full details. 

 FOR SALE 

Ladies full length winter coat, size 14, made by ‘Windsmoor’, cherry red, £25 or near offer. 



North Kyme News .......Sept 2006 

Bi-monthly Magazine Issue No. 46 September 2006 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

NORTH KYME NEWS  

Contents 

Regular Features 

                                                                                                                        Special Features  

Ear to the Ground                                                                                                                          

Public Meeting Report Notice 
board                                                                                                                                 

Parish Council News   

Small Ads.                                                                                                                                     

Village Cookery Book  

Contact Di Goddard on 860872 for inclusion in the next issue. 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

EDITORIAL - EAR TO THE GROUND 

  

The summer has flown by and here we are, September already. 

The Summer Show on 20th August was a little short on garden produce as the hot dry 
weather had made problems for us all. However, the home baking and handicrafts sections 
were some of the best we have seen. The children's section had a new rule this year, that 
states that if a child's grandparent lives in Kyme, they can enter the show even if they live 
further afield. This increased the numbers a little and perhaps next year even more children 
will enter. Rebecca Grice swept the board with her entries in this section as did Dawn Green 
in the produce and Sue Canning in the handicrafts. Well done everyone, a good day with lots 
of people attending and over £400 raised towards the upkeep of our little hall. Thanks 
especially to those committee members who worked so hard all day.  

A good autumn programme is coming up, starting with another Social Evening on 15th 
September (don’t miss it this time). See inside for full details  



  

NOTICE BOARDFORTHCOMING EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 

  

Friday 15th September                                                                      

Grand Social Evening with Chicken Racing,  putting, bowls and darts 

PLUS our very own Billinger Ruffs ! ! !   (as seen on BBC TV ! ) 

Doors open 7.30pm start 8.00pm                                                         

(Raffle prizes welcomed)                                                                       

£5.00 - U/12’s £1.00                                                                            

                                                  Superb buffet included - Bring Your Own Beverage 

                                                                                In aid of Hall funds  

  

Monday 25th September                                                                    Church Harvest 
Supper 

at 7.00pm 

Tickets £6.00 Children £3.50 available from George Hardstaff 

(In aid of Church funds) 

 Wednesday 27th September                                                           Parish Council Meeting 

7.30pm                                                                                              Open to all parishioners 

 Saturday 14th October                                                                   General Knowledge 
Quiz                                    

Doors open 7.30pm start 8.00pm                                                        Entry 
£3.50                                                                                        

Cash Prizes; Interval Quiz 

Buffet supper included - in aid of Hall funds 

 Friday 20th October                                                                         Church Chine Supper 

7.00pm 



  

Looking ahead - Wednesday 15th November - Brian Gibson (Medium) 

  

 REGULAR EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 

BINGO                                                                            15th Sept. Cancelled - 29th Sept.; 

                                                                                         13th, 27th October - 10th Nov. 

KEEP FIT TO MUSIC                                                     Every Monday 9.30 - 10.30am * 

(OVER 50’s) 

* See changed time 

SHORT MAT BOWLS                                                      Every Tuesday 7.30 - 9.00pm 

                                                                                           Every Wednesday 2.00 - 4.00pm 

  

DARBY & JOAN                                                              First Thursday in every month from 
4.00 - 6.00pm 

 KYME KIDS CLUB                                                         Every Sunday in term time from 
2.00 - 3.00pm 

 PARENT & TOTTS                                                          Every Tuesday in term time from 
10.00 - 11.00am 

 SPECIAL FEATURES 

  

PUBLIC MEETING REPORT 

On Sunday 16th July a Public Meeting and Open Day gave parishioners a chance to see the 
plans for the new hall. Various comments and suggestions were made and taken into account. 
The ‘Buy a Brick’ scheme was launched and raised £150 straight away. 

If you ‘buy a brick’ for our new village hall, each donation will be listed in a book. Every 
pound given will buy one ticket to go in a prize draw for £100 on the opening day of the new 
hall. Donors can write their name on the brick wall display board in the village hall. 
Donations can be made to any committee member or during any hall function. 



PARISH COUNCIL NEWS A parish council meeting was held on 26th July. Four 
councillors were present plus NKDC councillor David Dickinson. Five members of the 
public attended. 

Mrs Elizabeth Waters stated, during the public forum, that she found herself unable to 
continue with the maintenance of the flower boxes, not least because she found the NKDC 
grass cutting schedule too infrequent to keep the boxes looking nice. The chairman thanked 
her for her efforts in the past. 

NKDC had notified the parish council that if the parish employs a dog warden they would 
pay 34 pence per head of the population or 80% of the cost (whichever was the least). This 
offer was not taken up.  

It was decided to apply for more hedging for the sports field from the free trees for parishes 
scheme. 

The parish council unanimously agreed a donation of £80 towards the annual running costs of 
the North Kyme News.  

Finally, the parish council will soon have a vacancy and anyone interested in becoming a 
councillor should contact the chairman, Mr. G.Panton 860598 or the clerk, Mrs Judith 
Johnson 861293. Next meeting 27th September 7.30pm 

  

VILLAGE COOKERY BOOK 

Got a good, simple or unusual recipe?  

Want to share it? 

We are compiling a village recipe book to sell in aid of the new hall. If you would like to give 
us one of your own tried and tested favourites, then phone Sue on 860788 or write the recipe 
(together with your name and address) and put it in the village hall letter box! 

  

SMALL ADS 

Ride on mower grass cutting service. 

For a price and details phone Nick 861910 

  

Many thanks to Barbara & Martyn Grice for printing this issue 
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EDITORIAL - EAR TO THE GROUND 

  

Here we are again with Christmas next on the list and the village hall will be having its 
busiest time of the year.  

There have already been three well attended Autumn events, with the church’s Harvest and 
Chine suppers and then our ever popular Quiz Night. Over sixty people pitted their wits to 
win a handsome prize and everyone enjoyed an excellent buffet. 

Our next entertaining event will be the well known medium, Mr. Bryan Gibson, on 
Wednesday 15th November, this is a new venture for us and promises to be very popular. 

The hall is suffering a bit from old age and it looks as though some serious repairs are now 
needed on the roof. Our new hall is still a good way off but plans have been made and we 
should soon see some action. Meanwhile, anyone wishing to use the field will find it has an 
excellent surface for football, cricket or even a marquee. Any enquiries to Glynn Pout 861620 
or to Geoff Panton 860598. 

  

Di Goddard - Editor 

  

Published by North Kyme Village Hall Committee 
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NOTICE BOARD 

FORTHCOMING EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 

Wednesday 15th November            ‘Just a Touch Away’ 

at 7.30pm (Doors open 7.00pm)          BRYAN GIBSON -  

Entry £4.50 includes tea or coffee            Medium 

& biscuits - Proceeds to VH Funds 

  

Friday17thNovember       Darby&Joan Prize Bingo              

7.45pm                                                                   

& Grand Draw. 

Proceeds for Darby & Joan club funds - everyone welcome. 

  

  

Saturday 18th November            Musical Memories Quiz                                                       

 7.30pm                                         with Raffle                 

Tickets £5.00 - includes buffet - Phone Josie 860645 

(In aid of North Kyme church and Lincs. Air Ambulance) 

  

Wednesday 29th November          Parish Council Meeting 

at 7.30pm                                      (With Public Forum) 

  

Friday 15th December                   Xmas Prize Bingo  

7.45pm                                       Grand Prize Draw Free refreshments - Proceeds to VH funds. 



  

REGULAR EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 

KEEP FIT TO MUSIC                                                          Every Monday 9.30 - 
10.30am                                         

(Over 50’s)                                                                                   £2.00 per session. 

  

BINGO                                                                                         10th; 24th November 

starts 7.45pm                                                                                 (8th December cancelled) 

Everybody welcome                                                                         Prize bingo 15th 
December. 

 SHORT MAT BOWLS                                                                  Every Tuesday 7.30 - 
9.30pm 

                                                                                                       Every Wednesday 2.00 - 
4.00pm 

DARBY & JOAN                                                                         First Thursday in every 
month from 4.00 - 6.00pm 

 KYME KIDS SUNDAY CLUB                                                     Every Sunday in term time 
from 2.00 - 3.00pm 

                                                   Carol service Sunday 10th Dec. from 2.15pm - all 
welcome. 

TEEN SCENE                       13th; 27th November 7.30 - 
8.30pm                                                                                (11th December - Christmas Special 
7.30 - 9.00pm) 

PARENT & TOTTS                                                                   Every Tuesday in term time 
10.30 - 11.30am 

SPECIAL FEATURES 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

Parish Council meeting 4th October - 5 councillors and 4 members of the public were 
present. Cllr D Dickinson NKDC also in attendance. 

Cllr. M Mawson has tendered his resignation because of work commitments, Three 
applications have been received for the vacant position, one of which was rejected because 
the applicant lives outside the parish. 



During the public forum a resident asked about the poor street lighting on Church Lane. The 
PC will look into this again as some work is taking place at a different site. Another light has 
also been requested near the layby at the end of Main Street. 

The question of speeding traffic was raised - a resident described a community project in 
Shropshire involving residents monitoring the speed of traffic with the aid of radar guns. 
Volunteers wear special jackets and official notices are placed to warn drivers - all this with 
the support of the local police. Even short periods of monitoring had produced dramatic 
reductions in speeds through villages. 

Questioned about the new village hall project, the chairman said that plans were almost ready 
to be submitted for planning permission, this being done we can then forge ahead. Meanwhile 
a grant of £2500 has been promised, by the Central Networks Safer Environment Fund for 
fencing and gates on the project, this was applied for by Mr T Carroll. 

L.I.V.E.S. Volunteer Mrs Ann Freeston has had to relinquish her post as she is leaving the 
district shortly. The work she has done is very much appreciated, she deserves a very big 
‘Thank you’ from all of us. Luckily a new co-ordinator and five new volunteers have been 
recruited locally. 

IN MEMORIUM  

  

‘BILL’ MILLER  - 10th September 2006 

Bill played the organ in North Kyme church for many years and was an extremely kind and 
well thought of man. 

It was most fitting that he left this Earth after playing one of his favourite hymns ‘One More 
Step Along The Road I Go’. 

Well done Bill, you will be sorely missed. Our sincere condolences go to Olive and all his 
family. 

  

SMALL ADS 

  

NEW YEARS EVE - SOUTH KYME VILLAGE  

A GRAND PARTY     Help us raise a ‘grand’ for the charity   

‘WHEN YOU WISH UPON A STAR’  

7.30pm ‘till late Sunday 31st December. Tickets £10. 

Live Band ‘BLONDISH’ - disco - ‘THE RUFF ROADSHOW’ 



Buffet and licensed bar. Contact Craig or Caroline 01526 860188  

Book Early - Tickets Limited 

  

THE LODGE BOARDING KENNELS & CATTERY  

Anwick Fen - Grooming is also available - Why not pop in and see us at any time? Open 9.00 
- 6.00 seven days a week. 

Ring Stella or David 01526 860712 for further information. 

  

NORTH KYME VILLAGE HALL  

FOR HIRE - Available for private functions 

£5.00 per hour (£45 per day) 1st May to 30th September 

£6.00 per hour (£50 per day) 1st October to 30th April. 

Ring bookings clerk - 01526 860872 

  


